
Minutes of the meeting of Standing Advisory Council for 
Religious Education (SACRE) held in Conference Room 2, 
Herefordshire Council Offices, Plough Lane, Hereford, HR4 0LE 
on Friday 15 March 2024 at 2.00 pm 

   

Board members present in person, voting: 

Mrs Carolyn Ault Bahai faith 

Mrs L Barker (Vice-
Chairperson) 

Secondary school teacher representative 

Mark Harrington Church of England representative 

Councillor Rob Owens Herefordshire Council 

Councillor Justine Peberdy Herefordshire Council 

Ruth Stanier The Quaker Faith 

Geoff Sallis (Chairperson) Humanism 

Barry Stevens Church of England representative 

Councillor John Stone Herefordshire Council 

Tracy Westlake Primary school teacher representative 
 

 

 

Others present in person: 

Samira Kairo 

Stephen Pett 

 

RE Today, Consultant to 
SACRE 

 

Louise Tanner Admissions and 14 to 19 
curriculum manager 

 

 

 
82. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   

 
Apologies were received from Peter Fawcett and Jonathan Nicholas. 
 

83. HEREFORDSHIRE SACRE AGREED SYLLABUS REVIEW 2024   
 
Stephen Pett presented a brief overview of the syllabus options available. 
 
Councillor John Stone noted that there are advantages and disadvantages to all syllabus 
models, however, it was felt that it would be sensible to readopt the RE Today model. 
 
Tracy Westlake added that changing the syllabus would present further challenges to 
teachers and that to readopt the syllabus would help with continuity. 
 
Councillor Justine Peberdy asked the teacher representatives if there were any 
shortcomings that had not been addressed in the amendments proposed to the current 
syllabus. 
 
Tracy Westlake responded that schools struggle with a rigorous assessment of the 
syllabus. It was noted that RE Today and NATRE are publishing other resources that 
back up that syllabus which is more helpful for teacher confidence. 
 
Lou Barker added that it is easy to make adaptations to the syllabus on a school level to 
help make it easier for teachers. 



 
Stephen Pett confirmed that the intention is to build on the strengths of the syllabus 
which is beginning to be embedded in addition to bringing in some of the best new 
thinking. 
 
The Chair added that by adopting the syllabus it would hopefully allow a longer-term 
view to be considered when considering the next change to the syllabus. 
 
The Chair confirmed that SACRE, by unanimous agreement, is in favour of option 1) re-
licensing with RE Today, to their updated syllabus, for the next five years. 
 
Resolved: That the Board is in favour of re-licensing with RE Today, to their 
updated syllabus, for the next five years. 
 

The meeting ended at 2.30 pm Chairperson 


